STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 16 JULY 2012
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrea Gardner, Andrew Henderson, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Perry Knight, Richard Leonard, Trish Cyster, Ian Hudspeth


	Public:
	4


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
One member of the public expressed their concern about the speed of traffic going through the village, particularly in relation to HGVs and where there are parked cars on the main road. Discussions were had about how the 30mph limit is clearly signposted throughout the village and maybe the need to deter vehicles from speeding by enforcing the limit should be looked into.  Implementing a 20mph speed limited was suggested but unfortunately this cannot be enforced.
It was agreed that PCSO Chris Jones would be contacted to see if he could do anything to help.

Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that where routing agreements were in place, the routes direct lorries onto the A44 from Enstone Airfield and there is also good signage advising lorries to turn right and not left out of the airfield.

576
To receive apologies for absence

No apologies were received.
577
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations were received.
578
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 18th June 2012 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising – None.
579
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A)



In addition to Cllr Hudspeth’s report (Appendix A) he reported that due to the cancellation of 
the Cogges Link Road, WODC have had to delay putting through the core strategy until 
September.  He also reported that the recycle centre planned for Kidlington was no longer 
going ahead due to land ownership but there were plans to extend Ardley centre
 
instead.



At this point a question was directed at Cllr Hudspeth about whether there had been an 
increase in fly tipping due to the tip closures.  Cllr Hudspeth said he was not aware of an 
increase.  



Cllr Goffe’s report included concerns in relation to the vacant property at 18 Farriers Road 
and the speeding traffic through the village.  He confirmed that the pot holes along Church 
Lane had been repaired and how difficult it had been getting hold of the County Council 
Highways Department due to a change over in telephone numbers.

580
Mowing Plan/Asset Map

The clerk reported that the land registry request had been submitted but nothing had been 
received as yet.  Contact had also been made with WODC about obtaining a map of the 
village to help with the mowing plan.  Once the clerk had signed a licence this could be 
provided.   
581

Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



(a) Broadband Coverage - Sugarnet


 The clerk confirmed that she had spoken to Sugarnet about potential coverage in Middle 
Barton and they had confirmed that coverage could be in the village within a short period of 
time; however, it had to be financially viable. They are currently focussing on areas with 
the 
most interest.  The contact at Sugarnet had said it would be good to understand the 
level of interest in the village.  



Discussions were had around the subject, including Cllr Hudspeth informing the council 
about OCC working on broadband coverage with Broadband Delivery UK.  It was decided 
that due to the expense of the service that Sugarnet offered the Parish 
Council would not 
pursue the matter any further but would ask residents to contact Sugarnet directly to show 
interest.  


(b) Roles & Responsibilities Course – 5th September


Cllr Knight put himself forward to attend the course but would need to check his availability.


(c) Oxford Playhouse Young People’s Tent



Cllr Bews reported that he had not managed to get hold of the contact recently to liaise 
about dates to hold the tent at the S&SC but previous contact had highlighted limited 
availability.  Cllr Bews suggested that holding the event at the school might be more suitable 
and passed the contact details onto the Chair of Governors to pursue.

(d) Update from Cllrs following Localism: Town & Parish Councils & Parish Meetings 

Forum – 4th July


Cllr Dyer and Cllr Henderson gave an overview of the forum they attended, which gave a 
very broad coverage of the Planning Reform, Health & Care and Police & Crime.  


At this point during the meeting, Cllr Bews reported meeting Jon Westerman and Dawn 
Brodie from WODC Planning at a recent planning course and during a conversation about 
WODC not taking any notice of the Parish Councils’ view during planning applications, they 
offered to attend one of the parish council meetings to try and build better relationships.  
Cllr Bews also confirmed that the original planning application relating to 11 Kirby Close had 
finally been approved.


RESOLVED



THAT, Cllr Cyster would send an e-mail to Jon Westerman and Dawn Browdie inviting 
them to the September meeting.  

582
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Led Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say


Cllr Leonard gave an update on a free networking event on how to involve people in 

a Community Led Plan that was taking place on Monday 23rd July at Cassington and 

confirmed he would attend.  He also confirmed that he had forwarded on a grant 

form to the clerk that would help fund the ‘launch’ of the CLP

(b)
Affordable Housing Update, including Dashwood House


Dashwood House – a recent meeting took place on the 30th July between Cottsway 

and the remaining residents, with Cllr Bews in attendance to represent the PC.  


Concerns remain about residents being rushed into moving into alternative 


accommodation that is not suitable.  The PC fully supports the residents and 


discussed writing to Cllr Goffe (District Councillor) and Cottsway to ensure Cottsway 

honour their promises. 


RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Bews would draft a letter to 
Cottsway, Cllr Goffe and Colin Dingwall at 
WODC (a Board Member of Cottsway appointed by the Council) and send to the 
clerk for distribution.

No other updates had been received about the proposed affordable housing on 
North Street.


(c)
Jubilee Update, including Wood Carving



Cllr Leonard agreed to make a list of possible suggestions for the totem pole and 

send round to all councillors for feedback.

(d)
18 Farriers Road update 

Cllr Henderson reported that Mrs Tumman (nearby resident) had written to the 
District Councillor (copy of letter put into the circulation folder) following reports of 
recent squatters at the property.  The police did follow up reports and said they 
would board the house up but this has not happened as yet.  Neighbours fear the 
squatters will return. 
(e)
Little Tiddlers request for donation


Correspondence had been received from Nynka Arthur thanking the PC for the £100 
donation towards their annual outing.  She also confirmed that they would not be 
asking the PC for any further financial assistance towards the rent of the Alice 
Marshall Hall as they are no longer running the sing-a-long sessions which were 
running at a loss.  
583

Circulation Folder –Any matters arising?



No matters arose.
584

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



As the Chair of Governors was present he provided an update.  He began by asking if 

the agenda slot at the beginning of each Governor’s meeting designated for the 


Parish Council could be removed.  There were no objections over the removal of the 

agenda point.  Mr Silvester confirmed that the meetings would always be open for 

PC attendance.



Governor updates included the departure of Chris Brock and Sarah Wilson from the 

Board and the new appointment of a Local Authority officer.  Mr Silvester confirmed 

that the school would be looking for a new Parent Governor in the new term.




Mr Silvester reported that from September pupil numbers would be up to 99, with 

intakes from Fritwell, Deddington and Steeple Aston.  He also gave an update on the

recent SATS results which proved to be some of the best results to date.



The PC congratulated the Leadership Team and School Governors on their work and 

commitment and agreed to send a letter/e-mail to confirm this.




RESOLVED




THAT, the clerk would write to Chris Woodward, Phil Goldsworthy and the Chair of 

Governors to congratulate them on their performance and thank them for their 

continued hardwork and commitment. 



(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Worton Road – Feedback received from some residents was that the closure of 


Worton Road was badly managed.  Workers appeared to work just part of the day 

and left equipment parked at the end of Frances Road overnight unlit.  Bits of 


tarmac were left all over the road and could have done with being picked up by a 

sweeper.  Cllr Deanna Gardner saw workers sweeping rubbish down the storm 


drains and took it up with OCC.  They confirmed that they would take this up with 

the workers and ensure all drains were left clear.  The dip in the road near St Johns 

Close also remains. 



Cllr Dyer said she would mention these items to Simon Marsden when she next 


spoke to him. 




Cllr Dyer reported that some S4 bus drivers found the re-routing difficult and some 

drivers were not even aware of the closure. 




Cllr Bews confirmed that the pavement outside Woodway/Farriers had been 


repaired following the damage caused by the tree root.




At this point during the meeting a member of the public mentioned that the white 

lines on the road as you exit Enstone Airfield were worn out so vehicles were not 

always stopping.  Cllr Dyer said she would mention this to Simon Marsden.




Church Lane update/school parking



It was reported that the potholes along Church Lane had been filled.




School parking - Cllr Knight confirmed that following a conversation with Ian Clarke 

at OCC, options for the verges outside of the school included putting bollards to stop 

people parking on them, putting grasscrete (cellular paving) down or tarmacing the 

surface.  A site visit had been organised with Ian Clarke from OCC and some 


contractors on the 6th August.  Costs will need to be established following the 


meeting but some funding may be required from the PC.  Cllr Henderson confirmed 

he could provide some costs for the work.  Cllr Bews suggested the possibility of 


using some of the reserve funds for this issue.   



Discussions were had about the possible purchase of the land opposite the school 

from Empire homes for school parking.  It was confirmed that the Governors are 

encouraging children to walk to school but this wasn’t always possible. 




Church Lane Building Site - another issue raised related to lorries using South Street 

to gain access to the building site at Church Lane.  Lorries had caused damage to 

low level walls at properties along South Street.  It was confirmed that the clerk had 

reported the incidents to PCSO Chris Jones.


(c)
Transport – The Chair




Cllr Dyer confirmed that the Deddington Health Centre Patient Bus Service ended 

last month due to Cherwell withdrawing funding.  There is a small amount of money 

available at Cherwell which will be looked into using and the manager of the 


surgery is likely to contact the clerk to ask for possible funding from the PC to 


continue the service.




Cllr Perry left the meeting at this point.



(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Bews confirmed that the Bartons’ Victory Memorial Hall Charity had secured 

funding for the MUGA (multi-use games area), with work possibly commencing in 

September.



The clerk reported that she had received the cost of the ROSPA inspection which 

was going to cost £210 + VAT.




RESOLVED



THAT, Cllr Cyster proposed the cost of the inspection and Cllr Deanna Gardiner 

seconded it. 

(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report.
585
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

(i)
9 Hillside Road - Amended description to erection of single storey dwelling with 


accommodation in the roof space – Cllr Henderson reported that he had received 

calls from two concerned neighbours.  The immediate neighbour was concerned 

about their property flooding and a neighbour across the road felt it was infilling too

 much.


A member of the public reacted to the infill comment by raising the other planning 

application that had been granted on Hillside Road.  He also commented on the 


flooding comment by saying that the flooding the neighbour had experienced was 

down to the construction of bungalow and the flooding soak away.

586
Finances 

(a) 
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     


July 2012)


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 16 July 2012




RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.  

The clerk wanted to minute that £7,500 from the pre-cept had been received in April. 


Cllr Henderson asked whether the clerk qualified for enrolment into workplace pension that 
is coming into effect from October 2012.  It was agreed that this would be checked with 
Thirsk who currently deals with payroll on behalf of the PC.
587
To receive items for next agenda
588
AOB

The clerk confirmed that she would be on holiday w/c 6th August.
589
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 17 September 2012 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.

No August meeting is to take place.
4



  Signed .............................................


